KIRMINGTON & CROXTON PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting of Kirmington & Croxton Parish Council, held on Tuesday 4th April, 2017, at Kirmington Bowls Club. Present - Cllr Marsden, Cllr Wells, Cllr Bridges, Cllr Green, Cllr D'Souza, Cllr Walton

Also present- Cllr Peter Clark, Clerk

01.04.17a - To note Apologies for Absence

Cllr Gallimore

02.03.17a - Chairpersons Report

Cllr Marsden commented the Parish Council has again had a very busy year with village events as follows: -

Queens 90th Birthday Event

This event was very well attended and a great afternoon. Thanks to North Lincolnshire Council for their contribution towards the event.

Village Gala

Very well organised with many events taking place, including the Fly-past, Police, Airport Fire & Rescue Service and the Brocklesby Hounds. Congratulations to the organisers.

Playing Field

Thanks were conveyed to Cllr Trevor Walton for all his efforts and hardwork over the past year. This is an excellent playing facility for the village.

<u>Airport</u>

The Airport Hotel is due to open in the near future.

The Police Helicopter has been relocated to Wakefield.

There has been a downturn in off-shore services, as some have been relocated to Norwich.

Village Pub - Marrowbone & Cleaver

Excellent news for the village this has been refurbished and is a great facility. Congratulations to Sally and her team. 166 Squadron memorabilia is

back on display in its rightful place.

Church Light up at Christmas

This was lovely to see for the village with excellent organisation by the Church committee, with a wonderful Carol Service also.

Church Funding

The Church have been awarded funding.

166 Squadron Event

Great day, even with the damp weather. The event afterwards was held in the Church and received many compliments and was very well attended.

Remembrance Day

Again, a great success, especially with the School Children's involvement. Very well attended.

Memorial Garden

Funding has been awarded from the Tesco grant for refurbishment to the area.

Neighbourhood Watch Group

The group has started up and is working in conjunction with village residents by sharing information via the Kirmington Facebook page.

School Signage and Paths

Warning signs are now in place and paths have been repaired.

Long may the good work continue.

03.04.17a - Public Participation

None